
 

 

 

Editor’s Comment:  

I have read through the original manuscript and the revised version in response to the comments by the 
reviewers, as well as the recommendation by Professor Chao-Qiang Geng, and I am happy to 
recommend this manuscript for publication in Physical Science International Journal. 
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